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April 30, 2009
To:              BOARD OF DIRECTORS
FROM:        ARTHUR T. LEAHY

SUBJECT:  UPDATE ON LA TIMES INVESTIGATION ON METRO                SECURITY OFFICERS


	Update on LA Times Investigation on Metro Security Officers
In preparation for my interview Monday with a Los Angeles Times reporter to review claims of excessive force by Metro security officers, I met today with our internal security management team including Sheriff’s Commander Dan Finkelstein, Carolyn Flowers, Jack Eckles and also Rail Operations General Manager Mike Cannell. I asked for a full list of incident complaints and told staff that I wanted to be apprised of any future complaints committed by security officers or Sheriff’s deputies. The public doesn’t care which entity is being faulted; it’s Metro’s responsibility. I underscored that whether or not an officer is charged and convicted of a crime, if someone shows bad judgment and uses excessive force that will not be tolerated. I also am considering having an independent third party such as the Los Angeles Office of Independent Review, a civilian oversight group that monitors the Sheriff’s Department, look at our situation and advise how we can improve. I have asked Commander Finkelstein to join me in the Times interview Monday afternoon. I will update the Board following that session.
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